

British Columbia Regional Union Safety and Health Committee

(BRUSH)

Minutes
December 4, 2018
DRAFT
In attendance: 
In person; Linda Harding (Chair), John Henwood (CIU 20040), James Cresswell (UCTE 20219), Wendy Tangye (UHEW 20031)
By phone; Rick Levigne (UNDE 21018), Karen Sutton (CIU 20045), Jen Horsley (UPCE 20095), Marcelo Lazaro (UNDE 21016), Wayne Little (UTE 20028), Brad Klein (UNDE 21016), Ernest Hooker (UCTE 20220), Monique Bakker (UHEW 20147), Kirsty Havard (USJE 20091), Leanne Hughes (CIU 20042)
Agenda:

· Roll Call
· Accepting the Agenda
· Previous Minutes
· Business Arising
· Terms of Reference Amendments
· H&S Conference Update
· New Business
· BC Fed Convention / OHS Committee
· Hearing Tests
· Round Table 
· Next Meeting 
· Adjournment
Roll Call:
Linda conducted a Roll Call and called meeting to order at 5:30 pm. She welcomed new members.
Accepting the Agenda:
The agenda was accepted with the addition of Hearing Tests (as requested by Marcelo Lazaro).
Review of Previous Minutes:
Linda noted that there was a spelling error in a member’s name. ACTION: Sharon will correct and distribute the final version of the minutes. 
Business Arising: 
Terms of Reference Update

Linda explained that the BRUSH Terms of Reference will be updated and an AGM scheduled for early in the New Year due to PSAC Constitutional changes requiring additional accountability surrounding finance. 

She explained that the draft ToR would be approved by the REVP and the members of BRUSH.

Marcelo asked whether other regions had H&S Committees too. Linda explained they each have committees with different structures.

H&S Conference Update

Linda provided an update on the upcoming conference including a review of how the application process worked.
New Business

BC Fed Update

Linda was not able to attend. Rick Levigne attended and noted that many H&S resolutions were referred back to the committee. He offered to provide Linda with his notes from the event. 

ACTION: Rick Levigne will forward his notes from the H&S Convention Committee to Linda.

Hearing Tests
Marcelo Lazaro explained that at one time he and his colleagues had regular tests of their hearing funded by Health Canada but that funding for the testing had been cut. He proposed that BRUSH develop a resolution for the National H&S Conference that would support having the testing reinstated as an employer responsibility.
Linda asked if they could get costing, and Brad Klein said he would get the information. 
ACTION: Brad Klien to develop costing information related to the hearing test issue.

Monique Bakker pointed out the importance of having records of hearing tests in the event a claim is made to WCB. 

Rich Levigne noted that employee tests are not mandatory – the employer must test the work site but not individual employees. He added his support to the matter.
Discussion continued on the issue with all speakers in support of developing a resolution to support employee hearing tests.
 ACTION: Marcelo, Brad and Rick will draft wording for a BRUSH resolution.
ACTION: The matter will be added to the BRUSH agenda in spring 2019 (the meeting after the AGM). 
Round Table 
Rick Levigne

Experiencing a lot of dysfunction in their workplace H&S Committee. His colleague Morgan Gould will become a regular member of BRUSH from now on.
Karen Sutton

Asked that BRUSH meetings be noted on the event list for all geographic area on the website. 

· ACTION: Sharon will follow up on this with Patrick Bragg
John Henwood
This was his first BRUSH meeting as a representative for CIU Metro. 
Jennifer Horsley

Was not able to attend the last few meetings due to staffing issues at work. High mail volumes at work are causing safety issues – in one case packages blocked an emergency exit. She explained culture issues make it hard to address these matters. Linda recommended taking pictures of unsafe conditions like that so you can show the employer what must be fixed. It would also be a valid work refusal. 

Wendy

Not a lot of safety problems – most members of her Local are administrative workers with a few officers in the TC tables doing inspections. They have some problem getting PPE when they encounter usafe conditions. 

Marcelo Lazaro

Currently in Ottawa for negotiations – he provided an update for the group. He reminded the group that Dec 6 was the anniversary of the murder of six women at L’ecole Polytechnique.

Brad Klein

Our workplace is ever-changing – we are trying to restore a general safety officer in house. We have been flagged by three audits saying we don’t have good control of our safety programs. After a full year the employer has not acted on any of 15 recommendations from the last audit. 

James Cresswell

Just took over as H&S Rep at Transport Canada – they had a recent investigation under the Canada Labour Code Part II due to ongoing issues. They have a new H&S Committee in place. He will do his best to attend BRUSH meetings quarterly. 

Ernest Hooker

It’s time to step up H&S Committee member training. WCB requires 8 hours of training every year for committee members and this may be an idea for a BRUSH campaign / lobbying etc. 
There will be a vigil for L’ecole Polytechnique at Holland Park in Victoria BC on December 6 at 6pm. 

Monique Bakker 

Workplace 2.0 is starting to show it won’t work. It’s being replace with Activity Based Workplaces. Linda provided a description of ABW for the group. 

Kirsty Havard

Invited ESDC Labour Officer to speak to her Local Representatives about the internal Complaint Resolution Process and the upcoming changes to Regulation 20 (workplace violence).

Linda Harding

Notified the committee about the upcoming PSAC BC Region holiday open house on January 10, added that BRUSH agenda items were always welcome, and asked that if participants were aware of any H&S Committee members please refer them to BRUSH so we can ensure they are getting the information the committee shares. 

Sharon Barbour

Advised that a young member from UNE was seriously injured in a fall last September. 
Next Meeting: To be announced 
Adjournment at 7:20 p.m.
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